Remembering Garden Board Member Dave MacLellan

Wednesday, January 23, 2013

We are writing with a heavy heart to let you know that Garden of Peace board member (John) Dave
MacLellan Sr. Dave passed away suddenly a few days ago. We are all shocked and saddened by this
loss. We know that many of you came to know Dave over the years. For those that didn't know him, we
want to share a bit about him.

For over five years, Dave has been a dedicated member of the Garden's Board of Directors. He inspired
us all with his relentless pursuit of his son's killer. Dave used his educational background (master's in
taxation from Bentley College) and experience as a financial analyst for Raytheon Co. in his service as
Assistant Treasurer for the Garden. He cared deeply about all the families and friends connected with the
Garden due to their own loss.

The calling hours are this Wednesday, January 23, from 4-8:00 PM at the George F. Doherty and Sons in
Dedam.

Dave's humor, friendship, and kindness will be deeply missed.

Please join us in sending our sincerest sympathies to his family.
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